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Principal and Assistant Principal's Corner 

 

OLPH Families,  
Thank you for a wonderful Catholic Schools Week, Below are some highlights from this past 
week:  
 
Sunday  
A student's excitement as she ran up to me with her parents behind her to show me that her 
science project received an award. (Students, Parents, Teachers)  
At church, after the Pulpit Talk and video, an usher came up and said, "I've been going to OLPH 
for a long time, and that was the best video I've seen." (Parent Volunteers)  
 
Monday  
When the Wildcat Worship Team sang during the Community luncheon, a public official 
remarked, "That's why we have such a great community." (Community) 
  
Tuesday  
Passed to me, "Very moving tribute to Pete!" (Athletics, CYO)  
SJPII Band was incredible! (Alumni giving back)  
I think this was the best day that ____ ever had at OLPH. Thank you for giving the 8th graders 
the opportunity to be a teacher for the day. I’m not joking when I say that she has been looking 
forward to this day since 1st grade. ___ aspires to be a teacher, and __ can’t stop talking about 
her day. M__. ____ was absolutely wonderful with her, too. Please let __ know how much 
____loved being in her classroom. This year’s Catholic Schools Week is pretty awesome.  
 
Wednesday  
From a Veteran, "Thank you for recognizing us, today. It means a lot." (Thank to Mrs. Sharp for 
compiling the video, and for the Mrs. Adre for leading the music that day).  
 
Thursday  
After the Balloon Rosary which was assembled by the PTC and Spiritual Life Committee, "It's 
wonderful to see the spirituality through student prayer. That's what Catholic Schools are all 
about." (Parents)  
Those who assisted in grading student CAAC work, "The students here are very talented, 
imaginative, and well taught." (Parishioners)  
“I can’t believe how many books there are! I can’t decide which one to get!” (Student, Librarian)  
 
Friday  
In reference to Grandparents Day, "I'm so glad that you're having Grandparents' Day." (OLPH 
Grandparent)  
 

http://www.olphselma.org/


As we closed out Winter sports season, our teams did indeed finish strong. This was epitomized 
during the closing moments of Monday’s game - the last game of season, down by 12 points 
with 12 seconds left, and players were still diving on the floor for loose balls.  
They truly showed their grit.  
Speaking of grit, please join me in recognizing Girls A Team for making the AIAL Playoffs for first 
time in 20+ years! Congratulations! Their first playoff game is scheduled for tomorrow.  
With the progress reports coming out this week, remember to Start Strong, Stay Strong, and 
Finish Strong!  
 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help...Pray for Us!  
 
Mr. Burns, Principal  
Mrs. Amanda Miller, Assistant Principal  
 
Please feel free to contact Mr. Burns at burnsf@olphselma.org or Mrs. Amanda Miller at 
millera@olphselma.org. 
 
 

 
 

Spiritual Corner 
                                                                            
Saints for the following dates in February:  
 
February 6 - St. Paul Miki and Companions - Martyrs for the faith.  
In 1597, forty-five years after St. Francis missionary work in Japan, a powerful Japanese official 
was convinced that Catholic missionaries from Europe would put Japan’s security and 
prosperity at risk. Consequently, he had twenty-six people executed, including Franciscans from 
Spain, Mexico and Indian, Japanese Jesuits, and several lay people including children.  
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February 18 - St Bernadette - In February of 1858, the Blessed Mother appeared eighteen times 
to Bernadette Soubirous of Lourdes, France. The young girl, who was from a poor family and 
very sickly, learned that the beautiful woman she recognized, was “The Immaculate 
Conception”. Then, and now, miracles take place. The Blessed Mother’s message is always to 
pray !  
 
February 14 – St Valentine -  Valentine, who was a holy priest in Rome around the year 270, 
would assist the martyrs during the prosecution of the early church. At one time he is said to 
have cured the jailer’s daughter of her blindness. Later, facing own execution, he wrote the 
jailer’s daughter a farewell letter, signing it, “From your Valentine.”  
 
February 21 - St Peter Damian - born in 1007, orphaned and mistreated as a child, but grew up 
longing to belong to God. He spent years during good works, prayer and fasting, as a monk. He 
made many reforms and eventually became a priest and a cardinal.  
 
 
 

CDC News 
 

Dear Parents,  
On Tuesday, Feb. 7th the K3 & K4 students will be saying "cheese" along with the Elementary 
students as group pictures will be taken. Each class will walk over to the Pastoral Center as early 
as 8:15a. Please have your child in the classroom by 8 am.  
 
Thursday, the 9th our local trail riders will be stopping by around 9:30am in the back parking lot 
as they are on their way to the SA Rodeo. The children always seem to have fun looking at the 
horses, mules and wagons! If you have the chance to join us please do so!  
 
As a reminder on Friday, February 10th the cafeteria will be closed as the elementary school 
dismisses at 12:00pm. Your child will need a sack lunch and drink if they stay past 11:15am. As 
always, the CDC will be open until 6:00pm.  
 
Have a super week!  
God Bless,  
Miss Ogrin  
 

Celebrating Catholic Schools Week  
 



 
 
After School Activities in CDC building (unless otherwise noted)  
Monday – Art Class at 3:45p 

Tuesday – TOT Class (PK 2:30p) 
Wednesday – Orchestra Class (violin & guitar) at 3:35p 
Thursday – Stomp & Play Class (PK 3p & K 3:45p) 
Friday - Dance (PK 2:45-3:30p & K/1 3:45-4:30p) 
              Chess Class at 3:45p (rooms 401/402 – portable behind the cafeteria) 
  

 
From the School Nurse: 

 

 

Information taken from the 2016 Texas Catholic Conference Education Department Catholic 
School Health Manual (TCCED): 
 
Given that anaphylaxis can be triggered by minute amounts of allergen, food anaphylactic 
children must be encouraged to follow certain guidelines: 
1)   Eat only food which they have brought from home unless it is packaged, clearly labeled and 
approved by the parents; 
2)  Wash hands before eating; 
3)  Do not share food, utensils or containers; 
4)  Place food on a napkin or wax paper rather than in direct contact with a desk or table. 
The risk of accidental exposure to a food allergen has been significantly diminished, although it 
can never be completely removed. 
  
 

 

 

 
 



 

 
  
 

 

2017 OLPH Middle School Track & Field (5th-8th graders) 

 

 

Sign-up online at:  http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090445a5a62fa3fe3-2017 

 

2017 OLPH Track & Field 
www.signupgenius.com 
Parents, You do NOT need to create a 

SignUpGenius account in order to use this 

website. Please sign-up using the CHILD'S 

NAME and PARENT'S EMAIL. Once you 

have signed-up, I will email you with more 

details about the upcoming OLPH track 

season. If you ever need immediate answers, 

please feel free to text or call me at 940-224-

1311. Thanks! Eric Jachimowicz (Head 

coach) 

 

 

Important Track dates: 

  

16 Feb: First practice 

4 Mar:  Antonian M.S. Classic (7th & 8th grade only) 

9 Mar: San Antonio Christian School 

31 Mar-1 Apr: District meet at Antonian H.S. 

8 Apr: FEAST Patriot Invitational at Randolph H.S 

 

 

For more information, contact: 

Coach Eric Jachimowicz 

ericjody1@gmail.com, 940-224-1311 

 

 

It's Girl Scout Cookie Time! 
 

Cookies are here! Our OLPH Girl Scouts will be selling cookies after each mass on  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090445a5a62fa3fe3-2017
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090445a5a62fa3fe3-2017
mailto:ericjody1@gmail.com


Feb. 10th & 11th. Please come out and support our OLPH Troops!!!!  

 

 

 
 

 

Calling All Wildcats to Support Their Community! 
 

The OLPH St. Vincent de Paul Ministry needs our school support to feed the hungry in our 
community. Each week, families in need come to their door for assistance that includes putting 
food on the table. Please see the pantry request below and bring in your donation on Monday. 
Your gesture of care allows each student bringing a donation to wear jeans with their spirit 
shirt. Through October, your donations totaled just over 1,000 lbs of food! Go Wildcats! Thank 
you for your continued support of this vital program. 
 

Our students are required to wear their approved school uniform everyday unless specifically 

told otherwise or for an upcoming special event (which info. will be relayed).  On Monday, Feb. 

6th  our students are able to wear their spirit shirt with their uniform bottom.  Or they can wear 

jeans and a spirit shirt if they bring in a bag of rice, 32 oz. 

 

Future Requests: 

Feb. 13 – Can of chicken broth, 14 oz. 

Feb. 27 – Bottle of syrup, 18 oz. 

March 6 – Jar of fruit jelly or jam, 18 oz. 

 

Snack Sale After School 



The middle school cheerleaders are going to be selling water, Gatorade, and snacks after school 

Monday – Thursday from 3:30-3:50 in the courtyard.  Everything will be $1.  Thank you for 

supporting the cheerleaders! 

 

 

Buy a yearbook today! 

 

 

 

What’s going on with Box Tops for Education?  
 

The December Box Tops Raffle brought in over 1,000 box tops. Thank you to everyone who 
participated. Here’s a list of the raffle winners:  
 
Jayten Casias, Reece Smith, John Tomas Marroquin, Mallory Mai, Timothy Lyssy, Jack Gonzalez, 
Joe Reynolds, Brooklyn Gonzalez, Vinny Zinna, Jacob Simmons, Zach Warren, Ally Marbach, 
Blayne Gafford, Owen Dixon, Kayden Stevens, James Miller, Alyssa Bauer, Olivia Patrick, Allison 
Lyssy,  and Arianna Barragan.   CDC winners: Emilia C. Nico, Mrs. Anna Sophia, P. Sloane, D. 
Leighton, G. Harrison, and Mrs. Cindy Dominick  
 
The next Box Tops contest begins FEBRUARY 1, 2017 and ends on FEBRUARY 24, 2017. The 
classroom that collects the most box tops during the contest will win a PIZZA PARTY. The end 
date will give me time to tally and package box tops for the March 1st BTFE submission 
deadline. Pizza Party will be donated by Joseph & Michele Marroquin.  
 
The OLPH school faculty and staff have a separate BTFE contest going on now through February 
13, 2017. The grand prize is a Valentine’s Day Gift Basket. Ms. Erin Henderson has donated 
Hershey’s candy and Joseph Marroquin has donated a Red Box gift certificate. Basket is filled 
with many other treats. Students can help their teacher win by submitting box tops in a plastic 
baggie labeled with name of teacher.  
 
Thank you for participating in BTFE. Every pink box top is money for our school. We have until 
February 28th to meet our goal of $2000. We currently have raised $1237. Please go to 
www.btfe.com and register.   Remember to select OLPH as your school. Your registration earns 
cash for OLPH.  Keep clipping those pink box tops!  
 
Thank you!  
Michele Marroquin, Box Tops Coordinator for OLPH Catholic School  
 

Notes 



Newsletter submissions must now be submitted no later than Thursdays at noon to Joan 

Brooke. Items received after the cut off will not make it into the newsletter.  Send submissions 

to brookej@olphselma.org 

 

 
 

 

The Student Corner 

Student Writings From the Journalism Class 

 

In  Loving Memory  

By Josie F. 

 

Lt. Colonel Pete Deitschel was a friend, sibling, father and son.  However, he was more than that, 

he was an inspiration.  He didn't just teach students reading, he taught life skills.  It brings us 

great grief to have lost such a great soul in our community.  May his soul rest in peace. 

 

 

 

Contribute to Our School Suggestion Box 

By Isabel M. 
 

Ever thought of ways of ways to improve our school?  Well if you do, then by all means put it in 
the suggestion box.  I'm guessing you're wondering what it is.  It's a way to see you ideas and see 
if you can help change the school.  It is located by the front office and it looks like a mail box.  Try 
to make our school more successful so more kids can learn about Christ and God.  Stand up, and 
together we can lead our school to greatness. 
 

Thumbs Up – Thumbs Down  
Movie Reviews by Seth  

 
The Emoji Movie 

 
On August 4, 2017, The Emoji Movie will come out in theatres.  The movie is centered around 
the multi-emotional emoji, Gene.  This means he could be happy, sad, angry, etc.  He sets a quest 
to become a regular emoji. 
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I give this movie the THUMBS UP! 

 

 

 
 

 


